Sixth Sunday

of Easter   

May 1, 2016

SCRIPTURE REFLECTIONS for May 8th    The Ascension of the Lord   

Acts 1:1-11

 Do we have the patience and trust to wait for God’s blessings as the Apostles did?  

Ephesians 1:17-23 or Hebrews 9:24-28; 10:19-23

         Do we accept and acknowledge the gifts God gives us openly or are we blindly

         stumbling along using our own judgment? 

         Do we have the confidence in Jesus’ word that we are truly saved by His actions?
 Luke 24:46-53

 
   Do we sincerely feel and show our joy and appreciation for all that Jesus has 

          done for us. 
WEEKDAY MASSES  May 3 - 6
  Tues:   5:00 pm   +Jack Bisenius
   Wed:   8:40 am   School Mass   Special Intention - CC
 Thurs:   5:00 pm   +Marvin & Bernadine Mikkelsen
      Fri: 10:15 am   Maple Manor  +Charles & Lucille Marcotte
 WEEKEND MASSES  May 7 – 8 
Sat:            5:00 pm St. Edward’s - Nekoma      People of the Parishes

      
    7:30 pm St. Alphonsus      +Jon Delvo

                                   Reader:               Holly Lyons

                                   EMHC:                 Holly Lyons

                                   Servers:              Kate & Jane Sillers

                                   Musicians:          Martha & Dan

 Sun:          8:30 am St. Alphonsus      +Earl Cleary

                                   Reader:               Darlene Brooks

                                   EMHC:                 Bill Brooks

                                   Servers:              John Spenst

                          

 Musicians:          Martha & Lisa




9:00 am -  St. Michael’s – Wales     +Albert Borho   



10:30 am St. Alphonsus     +Marie Fetsch
                                   Reader:                George Podhradsky                          






 EMHC:                  Bev Otto

                                   Servers:               Jace & Parker Rime

                                   Musicians:           Martha & Lisa
Fellowship Hall Host:  Dennis & Diane Schill
Bus Driver:  Ron Hoffarth
Fr. Phil’s cell phone: 701-740-7593 and Fr. Musgrave’s cell phone: 701-840-9305

Website for St. Alphonsus Parish - www.parishesonline/fargodiocese/stalphonsus.org
Sacrament of Reconciliation – Tuesday after 5:00pm Mass, Wednesday after 8:40am Mass, Thursday after 5:00pm Mass & Saturday at 6:45 pm   

Please patronize our sponsors who make this bulletin possible.  Thank You.
Weekly Reflection for April 24, 2016: This week’s reflection of the parishioner’s relationship with God and with the parish  


Adult Envelopes   
    $4,210.00


Intentional Givers
    $1,140.00


Plate


       $354.00


Fuel


       $100.00



Total


    $5,804.00

Sixth Sunday of Easter 

Sophocles paints a deliberately bleak view of the imagined Greek warrior society that Ajax belongs to.  Without genuine divine help (not the capricious gods of Olympus), human beings can easily end up being estranged from themselves and from each other.  If all that drives us is, say, consumerism, and we are only valued by our peers for what we have, then when these things disappear, so, in a sense, do we.

In today’s Gospel, Jesus assures us that we are more than any earthly group can make us, and we are interiorly led by more than any human code or sense of honor.  Through the giving of the Spirit, we become dwelling places of the Holy Spirit, and if the Holy Spirit, then the whole of the Blessed Trinity.

This teaching of Christ on the indwelling of the Holy Spirit is absolutely central to the New Testament.  It is taken up by the apostles:  as St. Paul wrote to the Corinthians, “Didn’t you realize that you were God’s temple and that the Spirit of God was living among you?” And again St. Paul says that God’s love has been poured into our hearts by the Spirit.  This living of the Holy Spirit within us gives us direction, makes us beautiful in God’s eyes and makes us part of the wider body of the Church.  It is also vital to remember that the indwelling of the Spirit does not make us puppets, or short-circuit our free will.  Rather, it creates our freedom, helps us to act in a more human way, a graced human way, than we would otherwise.

                               Taken from The Living Word

6th Sunday of Easter

“…do not let your hearts be troubled or afraid.” (John 14:37)

Our limited human understanding cannot begin to understand the immense power of God. Instead of trusting in God, we think we can control every outcome. Do you want to make God laugh? Tell Him your plans. The next time worry, anxiety or fear creeps in, thank God for all He has given you and trusts He has a better plan for you.

CD of the Week:  Finding the Fullness of Faith - Stephen Ray was raised in a devout, loving, Baptist family. Since his conversion to the Catholic Faith, he has become an international speaker and is the author of three best-selling books, Crossing the Tiber, Upon this Rock, and St. John’s Gospel. He shares with us his amazing conversion to Catholicism and explains why he is convinced this is the Church founded by Christ over 2000 years ago.   Thank you for your generous support of Lighthouse Catholic Media!

A Pilgrimage to Fatima, Portugal - Lourdes, France - and Barcelona Spain is planned. You are invited to join Fr Phil on this trip, March 12-21, 2017. Travel brochures are available at the entrances to the Church and in the Parish Office. Fr Phil will present a Travel Information Session next month. For more information, call Bon Voyage Travel, Grand Forks at 701 772-6313. 
THE ONE MILLLION ROSARIES FOR UNBORN BABIES prayer event is set for May 6th (Friday), May 7th (Saturday) and May 8th (Sunday). Persons participating will be praying the Rosary for the following intention: For an end to the surgical and non-surgical killing of unborn human persons.  MAY 6 – 8 MULTINATION ROSARY FOR THE UNBORN RECEIVES WIDESPREAD SUPPORT.  The Catholic Daughter’s will be leading the Rosary before all Masses Saturday & Sunday during the month of May if you wish you could use one of those Mass Rosaries for one of your rosaries.  If you sign the sheet in the entry of the church with the number of rosaries you plan to say, we will send your rosaries in for you or you can do it for yourself by going to www.SaintMichealTheArchangelOrganizatin.org  Thanks for your participation.
The Calvary Cemetery Board in conjunction with Fr. Phil and Fr. Dan and the St. Alphonsus Parish Council wish to express our appreciation for the support the parish as a whole has given.  The next project is for a new riding lawn mower.  Therefore, we are asking for your continued financial support.  In closing, the board would like to express our appreciation to Bill Fetsch and Orris Gjesdal for the upkeep of the grounds, along with Fr. Phil and Fr. Dan and their support.  Please make checks payable to Calvary Cemetery.   You can mail them to Jack Wild at 11021 Highway 66, Osnabrock, ND 58269 or drop them off with Jackie at the Parish Office or drop in the collection box marked Calvary Cemetery.  

PARISH NEWS AND EVENTS
Welcome Beckem Ray Zeis, son of Brett & Jaime who was baptized last weekend.  May
he continue to be filled with grace.

Our Sympathy to the families of Jean Fisk and Rose Mullarkey who were called home 

last week. May they rest in the love of the Father.  
Altar Server, Reader and EMHC Schedules are in the sacristy.  Please take your 
copy; they will not be mailed out.

Catholic Daughters meeting is Monday, May 2nd at 7:00pm and we will be meeting at St. 

Alphonsus Cafeteria again.

Catholic Daughters will be leading the Rosary before the weekend Masses during the 

month of May at St. Alphonsus 

The Knights of Columbus Mother’s Day Banquet will be held on Sunday, May 1st at 

6:00pm in the St. Alphonsus Cafeteria.  All Knights and their wives and spouses of 

deceased Knights are welcome to attend.

St. Alphonsus School Spring Concert will be on Wednesday, May 4th at 1:00 & 7:00pm at 

the Parish Center.  All are welcome to attend
Did you miss the study on Prayer?  There are just a few workbooks left at $24.  If interested please call Carleen @ 256-2635 and she can make arrangements for you to have the DVDs as you need them to proceed at your own pace.
The Young Disciples will be holding a four day camp for all kids who have completed grades K – 6 here in Langdon. The camp will be Tuesday, June 14th through Friday, June 17th at the school; classes will began at 8:30am to 2:00pm with Mass at 2:00pm. There will also be two nights for teens which will be Wednesday, June 15th and Thursday June 16th starting at 7:00pm. Please contact Carla Horpestad for any questions you may have at 256-2354 ext. 133 or 256-2924.

Parish Directory - It’s not too late to sign up for your family portrait session.  Go online at appt.lifetouch.com or call Marian Hoffarth 256-5482 or Jackie at the parish office at 256-5966.  Portraits will be taken on Tuesday, May 10th & Wednesday, May 11th.  

St. Alphonsus Fellowship Hall cleaning for May – 6-7-Barb Crockett & Jane Hart; 13-14-Michelle Lovcik & Deb Lutman; 20-21-Bea Schrader & Misty Pengilly; 27-28-Nola Borgen & Gwen Witzel

Be sure to check out the new Lighthouse Catholic Media Stand in the back entrance of the church!  There is much more room for cds, books, etc. as there are 2 sides!  Check it often as materials will be rotated in and out on a regular basis!
Your Spring Live Drive on Real Presence Radio is coming May 11 - 13. Tune in and call in your support for your local Catholic Radio stations 1370AM (Grand Forks), 1280AM (Fargo/Moorhead), 820AM (Bemidji), 91.1 (Harvey), 99.7FM (Jamestown) and 98.9FM (Belcourt). Thank you for your prayers and support. Call 1-877-795-0122 or send your gifts to PO Box 13703 Grand Forks, ND 58208.

Chip In for Charity Golf Discount Passes Now Available
Chip In for Charity golf passes allow the cardholder a free or discounted round of golf at 94 courses across North Dakota and western Minnesota. All proceeds go to support the good works of Catholic Charities North Dakota. Learn more and order online for only $40 at www.CatholicCharitiesND.org or by calling us at (701) 235-4457. Use the card once or twice and it can pay for itself!

May 10th Annual Catholic Charities Caritas Award Luncheon

All are welcome to join us May 10 from 11:30-1:00 pm at Spirit of Life Church in Mandan. We are honoring Deacon Jim and Henrietta Nistler for their work with the African Mission. The luncheon is free, but RSVPs are required. To learn more and reserve your seat please visit our website at www.CatholicCharitiesND.org, email dinner@catholiccharitiesnd.org, or call us at (701) 235-4457. You are also welcome to attend an open house afterwards from 2-4 pm at our Bismarck office located at 600 South 2nd Street.  







